
HARDING TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF HEALTH 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2022 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Dr. Cervone, Chair, called the regular meeting of the Harding Township Board of Health to order on 

November 10, 2022, at 7:31 p.m., and announced the meeting was called in accordance with the laws 

of the State of New Jersey.   

 

ROLL CALL:  
 

Secretary Sharp called the following Board of Health members in attendance.  

 

BOH Attendance:   Dr. Cervone, Mrs. DiTosto, Dr. Kao, Dr. Lacz, Mrs. McKittrick, and, Mr. 

Platt (via telephone) 

 

Absent:  Mr. DeNave 

     

Health Department Attendance:  Mrs. Lisa Sharp and Mr. George Byrnes 

 

County of Morris Attendance:  Miss Shelby Meyers 

 

BOH Counsel:  Absent  

 

Public:  0 
 

 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 13, 2022: 

 

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions with regard to the October 13, 2022, minutes.  Upon a 

motion made by Dr. Lacz, seconded by Mrs. McKittrick, Dr. Kao, Dr. Cervone, and Mrs. DiTosto 

recused themselves, and with votes of all ayes, none opposed, the minutes for the October 13, 2022, 

meeting were accepted. 
 

 

MONTHLY REPORT FOR OCTOBER 2022: 

 

Mr. Byrnes reported on the septic repairs and septic alteration applications for the month of October.   

 

Mrs. Sharp reported that the rabies clinic went well with 66 dogs and 8 cats being vaccinated.     

 

Mrs. Sharp provided an update on the quarterly environmental water samples taken for the Municipal 

Building.  One of the samples tested positive for total coliform.  Resampling of three separate locations 

was taken and one sample returned a positive for total coliform.  It was suggested by the water 

company to take a raw sample at the well.  This was done today by Mr. Toribio, DPW Superintendent.  

Mr. Toribio has scheduled the well to be disinfected for early December.  Mrs. Sharp explained the 

State has sent a letter along with paperwork that will be required to be completed by December 2, 

2022, along with the results from the three additional water tests.  Mr. Toribio will complete the 

paperwork and Mrs. Sharp will conduct the follow-up water samples.   Mrs. Sharp explained that she 
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contacted Dr. Perez, Jr., Health Officer regarding the water and he provided someone from his office to 

assist Mr. Toribio with responding to the State.   

 

With no further comments, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to accept the October 2022 monthly Health 

Department report.  Upon a motion made by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Dr. Kao, and with a vote of all 

ayes, none opposed, the monthly Health Department report for October 2022 was accepted. 
 

 

COUNTY OF MORRIS MONTHLY REPORT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF 

HARDING – OCTOBER 2022: 

 

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any comments or questions with regard to the Morris County Monthly 

Report.   
 

Miss Meyers reported that the Health Educator had a nutritionist who attended the Senior meeting.   

The Senior’s enjoyed this topic and this person will be attending another Senior Meeting in 2023.  

Miss Meyers explained that Jolie Life had two unsatisfactory inspections and was re-inspected today 

and received a satisfactory rating.   

 

A discussion regarding the flu ensued.   

 

With no further comments, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to accept the October 2022 monthly Morris 

County Health Department report.  Upon a motion made by Dr. Lacz, seconded by Mrs. McKittrick, 

and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed, the monthly Morris County report for October 2022 was 

accepted. 
 

 

OTHER MATTERS AND HEARING PERSONS PRESENT: 

 

No other matters were presented and there were no hearing persons present. 
 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

With no further comments, a motion was made by Dr. Lacz, seconded by Mr. Platt, and with a vote of 

all ayes, none opposed, the meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 

Lisa A. Sharp 

Secretary, Board of Health 


